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David Wall Architects

PLANNING/ DESIGN STATEMENT FOR A PROPOSAL TO 
DEMOLISH EXISTING GARAGE AND REPLACE IT WITH A NEW GARAGE BUILDING
At The Woodlands, Worcester Road, Client DY9 0HS
BACKGROUND
The Woodlands is a large detached house with extensive surrounding land areas and several outbuildings.
Full Planning Permission has been granted for the conversion of a Stable Block building to a residential unit by 18/0363/FULL. Works started before the expiry of the 3 year time limit so the permission to convert this building is implemented.
Also within the curtilage of The Woodlands is a timber framed and clad garage /shed structure which is being used as an external store although it was originally erected as a domestic garage and used for that purpose.
This existing garage/ shed although 10m long is quite narrow by modern garaging standards and therefore limits its use to that of only very small cars, bikes or as external storage. The present construction is not effectively thermally insulated so is not to currently acceptable standards even as an external store or functional workshop.

PROPOSAL
The proposal is to demolish this building and replace it with a new masonry built garage/workshop of similar length but of increased width, to allow entry by modern cars.
The walling and roofing elements proposed would have substantially better thermal insulation properties and offer more security to its contents and better comfort for users than does the present building.

PLANNING POLICY

The garage building is an existing outbuilding to the main dwellinghouse known as The Woodlands, so its replacement could be considered to be Permitted Development Class E (albeit with a slightly larger footprint) in a similar location for a use incidental to the main house. 
However, it is envisaged that the new garage would be for the use of the occupants of The Stable Block (after conversion to residential use). As PD rights have been removed in the permission for conversion of the Stable Block we apply for Full Planning permission for this new building to be used by the  occupiers of the Stable Block.
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EXISTING GARAGE BUILDING
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